
Chad. C. Fabre, P.E. 

Phone 720 / 536-5278 

Fax 720 / 210-5410 

cfabre@fabreeng.com 

Sept. 4, 2019 

City of Aurora 
Director of Public Works 

RE: 19900 Smith Road – Saeedeh Smith LLC Tow Yard 

Dear Director, 
This letter is to request deferral for all improvements to Argonne Street, Frank Drive and Smith 
Road. We are requesting deferral on sidewalk, treelawn, curb and gutter and right-of-way 
improvements for all three streets of Argonne Street, Frank Drive and Smith Road. Also to be 
included in the deferral would be signing and striping of all public streets. We will not have any 
private streets for this development.  

Sincerely,

Chad C. Fabre, P.E. 

FABRE ENGINEERING INC. 


